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Yes, we are ALREADY entering October! We have had a very positive 
start to the 2019-2020 school year. Within this newsletter, you will 
find an update on school and student happenings, new graduation 

law, and more. If you have not made it out to our campus yet this year, 
I encourage you to do so. We have upcoming volleyball and football 

games, and a cross country meet, all here at Patrick Henry. No need to 
worry, the House of Heat is more like the House of Chill with the new 

HVAC system. Also, the hallway signs are hung to represent the 3 
Pillars (Perseverance, Family, Above & Beyond). Our maintenance and 
custodial crew did a phenomenal job to get the building prepared for 

our staff and students! I hope you find this edition of the Patriot 
Legend informative. Have a splendid October! GO PATRIOTS!

-Adam Wagner
Principal, Patrick Henry High School

High School Education:
Archbold High School
Collegiate Education:

Ohio University
Years in Education:

1st year
Subject/Content Area:

English/Language Arts
Favorite TV show:

The Office
Favorite Sports Team:

Cleveland Indians 

Favorite Food:
Potatoes
Hobbies:

Reading and hiking

What do you like most about PH?
“I like the sense of community. 

Everyone is incredibly 
supportive and encouraging! It’s 
a very positive environment for 

our staff and students.”

Favorite Food:
Pizza

Hobbies:
Golfing and spending time with 

friends and family.
What do you like most about PH?

“I love that PH is a close knit 
community and school. Growing up 

here was special and having the 
opportunity to teach here is 

something I will never take for 
granted.”

High School Education:
Patrick Henry

Collegiate Education:
BGSU (Bachelor’s), Margrove (M’s)

Years in Education:
6

Subject/Content Area:
Math

Favorite TV show:
Friends

Favorite Sports Team:
Cleveland Browns

               Ms. Wyse             Mr. Ziegler
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New Graduation Requirements

Within the next couple of weeks, I will be posting a screencast of me 
explaining the new permanent graduation requirements (House Bill 

166). For now, you can find more information regarding these 
requirements by visiting our website, or clicking HERE. I realize these 

requirements can be confusing, especially if you have multiple 
children at different grade levels. I can assure you that we will 

communicate as much information as possible, so you and your 
children are comfortable knowing how a diploma will be obtained. 

Thank you for your patience with this process. 

The Ridge Project/TYRO Program

We have partnered with the Ridge Project, 
who will work with our health course students 
with the TYRO Youth program. This program 
is designed to build leadership skills, reduce 
risky behaviors, and equip students to make 

positive choices. These lessons will be held on 
Fridays during Mr. Tietje’s health courses 

beginning soon. Also, I have worked with the 
Ridge Project to link these lessons with our 3 
Pillars. If your child is in a health course, you 
will be receiving a permission form that will 
need signed and returned. This program is 
free of charge, as the Ridge Project is state 

funded. You can find more information 
regarding the Ridge Project and their TYRO 

program HERE. 

Vaping Informational 
Assembly

The Henry County Health 
Department will be coming to 

PHHS for an assembly regarding 
the vaping epidemic on Tuesday, 
October 29th from 1:45 - 2:45 PM. 
The assembly will be held in the 
high school gymnasium and all 
parents are welcome to attend. 

This has been a successful 
assembly at Liberty Center and 
Napoleon, and I feel this will be 
beneficial information for our 

students and families. Please plan 
to attend. More information 

regarding the vaping epidemic 
can be found HERE.

https://www.phpatriots.org/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=53BPI0&dasi=4GGP0
http://theridgeproject.com/tyro-youth/
http://henrycohd.org/vaping/
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Senior Interviews

I have begun interviewing 
seniors regarding their 

experience here at PHHS. 
What better way to receive 
feedback than asking the 

students who have been here 
for the past 3-4 years?! This 

feedback will be used to guide 
decision making for future 

students. I have been 
impressed with the seniors so 

far, as many of them have 
came prepared with notes! 

Thank you, seniors!

Yearbook Conference

Mrs. Hartman took the yearbook students to the 
annual yearbook conference at BGSU. Students 

were able to collaborate with other students from 
around Ohio, and discover emerging trends in 

journalism, design, and photography.

The volleyball team earned tiger pins by beating 
the team from across the river (Liberty Center). 

Congrats, girls! The boys golf team (not pictured) 
also earned tiger pins this fall!

The golf teams 
finished their 
seasons last 

week. Congrats 
to Sydney 

Rohrs on her 
5th overall 

finish at the 
NWOAL Invite 

in Defiance!

 STUDENT LIAISON TO THE BOARD
 Senior, Natalie Meyer has been selected as this 

year’s liaison to the Board of Education. Congrats!
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Student Section

Many students are participating in FCA! Last week, they held a student-led event, See 
You at the Pole.

The student section has 
been enhancing school 

spirit by developing 
creative themes for each 

volleyball and football 
game. I’ve been 

impressed by the student 
turnout thus far! A 

special thanks to Sabrina 
and Callie for their 

dedication to student 
engagement!

The cross country 
teams are well into 

their season and 
performing well! Join 
us at PH on October 

1st for the Patriot 
Invite beginning at 

4:30 PM!
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Agriculture/Urban Soils CDE in Bradner

Agricultural Soils CDE
Team: 19 of 22 teams
Individual placing (out of 137 total):
Behn Petersen 86
Ryanna Tietje 101
Dylan Morris 108
Josh Flowers 110
Jeff Camp 112
Isaiah Rodriguez 135

Current fantasy football standings 
in Mr. Ziegler’s statistics course. 

This is how you keep students 
running INTO your classroom, 

opposed to OUT of your classroom! 
Great idea, Mr. Ziegler! 

Urban Soils CDE
Team: 11 out of 21 teams
Individual placing (out of 110 total):
Caleb Rosengarten 38
Jayden Schulze 42
Audrey Sonnenberg 44
Hunter Diem 57
Gavin Eagleson 64
Reegan Arps 70
Ben Ruder 108
Layke Crossland 109

Congrats to the newly inducted National Honor Society 
members! Effective this year, new requirements have 

been established, as well as a faculty council that 
assists the NHS advisor in making decisions for the 

improvement of the society. I’m excited to see what this 
group of students can achieve! 
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IMPORTANT DATES
10/2 2-hour delay
10/12 Homecoming Dance
10/25 End of 1st 9 weeks
10/29 HCHD Vaping Assembly
11/3 Daylight Savings Time ends
11/6 2-hour delay
11/11 Veterans’ Day Assembly
11/25 Parent/Teacher Conferences

3:15 - 7:45 PM
11/26 Parent/Teacher Conferences

8:00 AM - 12:30 PM
11/26 - 11/29 NO SCHOOL

VOLLEYBALL
10/1 @ Archbold 5:45 PM
10/3 @ Ayersville 5:30 PM
10/5 @ Edgerton 10:00 AM
10/8 vs Delta 5:45 PM
10/10 vs N. Baltimore 5:45

FOOTBALL
10/4 @ Evergreen 7:00 PM
10/11 vs Bryan (H/C) 7:00 PM
10/18 @ Wauseon 7:00 PM
10/25 @ LC 7:00 PM
11/1 vs Delta 7:00 PM

CROSS COUNTRY
10/1 Patriot Invite 4:30 PM
10/12 League @ Bryan 10:00 AM

PHONE: 419-274-3015
TWITTER: @phhswagner
WEBSITE: www.phpatriots.org
REMIND TEXTS: 
Text: @mrwagnerph
To the #: 81010


